
 

 

TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 

NASHVILLE ENVIRONMENTAL FIELD OFFICE 
711 R. S. GASS BOULEVARD 

NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243 
PHONE (615) 687-7000  STATEWIDE 1-888-891-8332  FAX (615) 687-7078 

 

December 17, 2021     

 

  

Mr. Jeff Baines 

Commissioner of Public Services 

City of Lebanon Compost Facility  

200 North Castle Heights Avenue 

Lebanon, Tennessee 37087 

  

Re:     Withdrawal of City of Lebanon Compost Facility permit application  

 Pending Permit CMP950000010 
       

 Dear Mr. Baines: 

   
The Division of Solid Waste Management (Division) received on December 3, 2021 a 
formal request from Jason Repsher to withdraw the pending permit and permit application 
for the City of Lebanon Compost facility (CMP950000010). The original application was 
dated May 6, 2020 on your behalf by Barge Design Solutions. Please accept this letter as 
formal notification of permit application withdrawal. 

If you have any comments or questions, please contact Maria Bolen by email at 

maria.bolen@tn.gov or by telephone at 615-557-7652. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Michael Horsley 

Nashville Environmental Field Office Manager 

Division of Solid Waste Management 

 
 
cc: Jason Repsher, P.G.-Barge Design Solutions (Jason.Repsher@bargedesign.com) 

Nick Lytle, DSWM CO 

 Jeremy Hooper, DSWM CO 

 Rob Burnette, DSWM CO 

 Central Office Files (Records.SWM@tn.gov) 

   

Michael Horsley (Dec 16, 2021 17:01 CST)
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